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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Election excitement was humming around school this week, with our upper key stage 2 children holding their very 

own election. Candidates put their views forward and eagerly awaited the outcomes from the polling station, with 

Labour being triumphant! 

 

As part of this project, the youth member of Parliament, Joe Davies, visited Y5&6. The children were highly     

engaged by his presentation during which he explained the history of voting and the value of living in a democratic 

society. Joe was very impressed by the children and their insightful questioning of him and his role. Well done to 

all the children in Y5/6.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a number of sporting events coming up this half term including: cricket festivals, Gifted and Talented 

sports workshop, participation in the Medina Olympics and our very own sports day. We would like to wish the 

children taking part in the 'Country dancing festival' the best of luck.  

 

We also have a whole host of trips and special events lined up for the children which includes a residential trip for 

Y6, an activity day at Kingswood for Y5, Y3 & 4 are off to Longleat for the day and EYFS are visiting Carisbrooke 

Castle. So please keep a look out for letters and forms to fill and return. Many thanks to our excellent staff team for 

organising all these additional events. We also have a grand finale event planned for the whole school based on 

'Around the World in 80 days’ (in our case minutes) More details to follow......... 

 

Of on-going importance is the work we do to support the children in developing a healthy lifestyle, including diet. 

Please may I politely remind all parents that the children are only allowed healthy mid-morning snacks - so not 

crisps,    biscuits, sugary drinks etc. As part of a balanced packed lunch one of these items are of course fine, but 

not as a mid-morning snack. Your support in this matter is very appreciated.  

 

 

Katherine Marshall 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

Miss Marshall’s diary for the forth-coming fortnight: 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wk1 Beg 
12th June 

Carisbrooke Newport 
 

Carisbrooke Newport Carisbrooke 

Wk2 Beg 
19th June 

Newport Carisbrooke 
  

Newport Carisbrooke Newport 



Class Attend-

ance   for 

the fort-

night % 

Pupils 

Late 

School Community Award 

 

Snow Leopard 94.79 0 Karson Cottingham and Ellie Gould 

Tiger 91.67 1 Poppy Chiverton and Thomas Mew 

Butterfly 96.06 0 Summer Chambers and Laily Prescott 

Bumble Bee 97.96 2 Eleanor Maidment and Jimi Mitchell 

Bat 96.30 2 Rosie Brandon and Grace Pye 

Great White Shark *99.24 1 Chloe Mew and Ramsey Newnham 

Green Turtle 95.83 0 Tyler Edgerton and Darcy Slade 

Penguin 98.21 1 Grace Taylor and Eric Williams 

Polar Bear 96.76 0 Louis Avis and Harvey Knight 

Golden Eagle 95.90 0 Poppy Marshall and Maisy Priddle 

Albatross 96.55 0 Emma Morey and Caden Tombleson 

Condor 93.52 0 Angel Baker and Madeline Walker 

 
Dear Lord, 

 
In life there are times when we are uncertain about the future,  

when we doubt our decisions  
and whether we have made the right choice.  

In these times, as always, we ask that you watch over us 
and help us to find the right path through life. 

 
Amen.           

 

 



Notices 
After school clubs  -  All clubs for this half term have now started. Please 
make your payment ideally on-line or by cash. Thank you. 
 
Year 6 Medina Valley Residential Monday 19th June - Friday 23rd June -  The 
final instalment is now overdue. Please make your payment ideally on-line or 
by cash by Monday 12th June. Thank you. 
 
Year 5 Kingswood visit Monday 19th June  -  There is just a few people still to 
pay. Please make your payment which is now overdue ideally on-line or by 
cash by Monday 12th June.  Thank you. 
 
Year 3 / 4 Longleat visit Thursday 15th June  -  There is just a few people still 
to pay. Please make your payment ideally on-line or by cash by Monday 12th 
June. Thank you. 
 
Sainsburys Vouchers  -  Please can you send in any vouchers next week as we 
need to get them counted ready to place our order at the end of this month. 
Thank you. 
 
Please return your Cardwell photo orders by Friday 16th June. Thank you. 

Football competition 

 
Some of the librarians (Jayden Jones, Chloe-May Kennedy 

and Elissa Gildart) are hosting a sports competition for key 

stage two. To take part children need to complete a book      

review for a book of their choice. Completed book reviews 

will go into a prize draw. We would appreciate it if you could 

encourage your children to enter this fabulous competition.   

This competition is trying to encourage children to read more 

in the library. There will be fantastic sports-related prizes!  

Thank you 



Diary Dates 
 

 

Wednesday 14th June  -  Country Dancing Festival 

 

**Tuesday 13th June**  - Green Turtle Class Assembly. Change of date 

 

Monday 19th June  -  Yr 6 Residential all week 

 

Wednesday 21st June  -  Open Evening. 

 

Friday 23rd June  -  Mufti day  -  Donations of sweets, groceries etc please. 

 

Thursday 29th June  -  Yr 6 Transition Day. 

 

Friday 30th June  -  Yr 6 Transition Day. 

 

Friday 30th June  -  Mufti Day  -  Donations of cake and wine please for the   

summer fayre. 

 

Saturday 1st July  -  FON Summer Fun Day. 

 

Wednesday 5th July  -  Sports Day 

 

Friday 7th July  -  Snow Leopard and Tiger Classes Assembly. 

 

Monday 10th July  -  Yr 6 Leavers Service in Portsmouth. 

 

Tuesday 11th July  -  Reserve Sports Day 

 

Friday 14th July  -  Cake Sale  -  Donations please. 

 

Tuesday 18th July  - Around the World in 80 minutes  -  1.30  -  3.00pm. 

 

Thursday 20th July  -  Yr 6 Production/Leavers’ Presentation. 

 

Friday 21st July  -  End of Year Service at 10am at The Minster. 

 

Friday 21st July  -  Last day of term. 

 

Wednesday 6th September  -  Return to school. 



Menu for week beginning 12 June 2017 

  
Monday          Margarita pizza/meatless balls in tomato sauce(v) with rice,  

                      peas and sweetcorn, strawberry frozen yoghurt. 

      
Tuesday:           Bangers/vegetarian bangers(v)  with mash and gravy, broccoli 

                                and carrots, pineapple upside down cake with custard. 

  
Wednesday:            Roast beef/bean and chive frittata(v) , with roast potatoes,   

                                carrots and swede mash, green beans, mini brownie with banana slice. 

                                

Thursday:               Pasta bolognaise/cheese whirl(v) with new potatoes, carrots  

                               and roasted vegetables, fruit flapjack. 

       

Friday                      Fish fingers/vegetable lasagne(v) with chips, baked beans  

                                and sweetcorn, fruit ginger cake plate. 

      

         

Menu for week beginning 19 June 2017 

 
Monday           Tomato and basil pasta/roasted vegetable pizza with ½ jacket potato(v) with coleslaw  

                                 and sweetcorn, raspberry ripple cake. 

 

Tuesday:            Chunky chicken bite/cheese, spinach and red onion quiche(v) with pasta salad, 

                                 ice cream pot. 

 

Wednesday:            Roast pork with roast potatoes and gravy with seasonal vegetables/baked bean and  

                                 cheese bubble and squeak with seasonal vegetables (v), oatie apple crumble with custard. 

          

Thursday                  Beef lasagne with garlic bread/roasted cauliflower and chickpea korma and rice(v) with 

                                 green beans and roasted vegetables, fruit in jelly. 

   

Friday:                     Crispy battered fish/BBQ quorn and  bean wrap(v) with chips, baked beans 

                          and garden peas, chocolate crispy.       

                          
 

    Reminder: All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to a free school meal.  

 

School Meal Options 

 
As well as the daily menu, we also offer the option of a jacket potato with a choice of filling, 

salad and dessert.  Choose from cheese, cheese/beans, beans or tuna mayonnaise.  We are 

also offering KS2 a baguette option.  Choose from cheese, ham or tuna.   

All jacket potatoes/baguettes/vegetarian options must be booked with the office either in 

advance or by 9.30am each day   -  £2.15 per day. 

 

Polite reminder  -  school meals are now £2.15 each and must be paid for 

either in advance, or on the day taken. 

 
Morning Break Snacks  are available for Years 2 - 6.    

Toast (1 buttered slice) 20p 

Crumpet (buttered) 35p 

1/2 teacake (buttered) 35p 

Raisins 20p 

Milk or Orange Juice 25p (water always available) 

Or one of the above and a drink 50p 



Sporting News 
 
 
Huge congratulations to both our year 5/6 cricket teams who have progressed to the island 
schools quarter finals. The boy’s team won in dominant fashion beating both Yarmouth and 
Nine Acres. There were no boundaries for Callum Dudley as he hit 6s with ease, scoring the 
highest innings. Joshua Edgerton was also on fire bowling two wickets almost back to back. 
The determination to win and encouragement the team showed each other was awesome to 
see. We will now face Haylands at their home ground after half term. 
 
Jessy Simmonds took on the responsibility as captain and did not disappoint. With great      
passion and ability to read the game she organised and adjusted the fielding positions after 
each over. Isabel Dominey showed why she’s a squash champion opening up the scoring with 
some big hits. Super well done to Olivia Brading: her superb bowling skills rewarded us with a 
wicket. Going into the final 2 overs we trailed by 12 runs, which meant Sophie Ford and Jessy 
had to run almost every bowl to draw level, they did better and we won by 2 runs! We will now 
face Wootton primary next Wednesday. Thank you to the parents who came and supported us. 
  
  
A fantastic effort from our year 5/6 athletics team gave us a 4th place finish in the Quad Kids 
event. Our team score was higher than all the schools from the week before so we actually   
finished 4th out of 24 schools! The event consisted of a 75m sprint, 600m, standing long jump 
and vortex throw. Jared Tout –Walters (year 4) finished 2nd overall, with Shay Hollingshead a 
few points behind in third. These two have been selected to represent the Newport cluster team 
in the Primary School Island games. They will be joined by Isabel Dominey who showed her 
class by nearly winning the individual 75m, she had to really dig deep in the 600m to stay in the 
race for the top positions, and this secured her place on the team. The race of the day came 
from Corbin Gibson, his sprint finish on the 600m saw him overtake three competitors in a battle 
for 2nd (picture below, white t-shirt). Madeline Walker showed her confidence by being the only 
athlete to use the Usain Bolt sprint start we have been practising, she finished 3rd in a close 
finish. The desire the team displayed to do their best for themselves and the team was a    
pleasure to watch.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
Back from left, Mr Forman, Joshua Edgerton, Shay Hollingshead, Corbin Gibson, Jared Tout-
Walters 

Front from left, Sophie Ford, Madeline Walker, Jennifer Rann, Isabel Dominey.  










